
REGULAR SESSION THURSDAY DECEMBER 15, 2011 
The Board of Huron County Commissioners met this date in Regular Session.  Roll being called found the 
following members present: Gary W. Bauer, Joe Hintz, Larry J. Silcox.   
 
Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 305.14 the Record of the Proceedings of the December 6, 2011 
meeting(s) were presented to the Board.  Joe Hintz made the motion to waive the reading of the minutes of 
the December 6, 2011 meeting(s) and approve as presented.  Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion. Voting 
was as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 
11-418 
 

IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFYING CLAIMS SCHEDULES TO THE HURON COUNTY 
AUDITOR FOR PAYMENT: 
 
Gary W. Bauer moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, as per Ohio Revised Code 305.10, a resolution must be made by the Board of Huron County 
Commissioners to accompany the Claims Schedule to the Huron County Auditor’s Office for payment;  
 now therefore 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby approve Claim 
Schedule C 11-50 authorize the Huron County Auditor to make the necessary warrants; and further  

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Joe Hintz seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
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11-419 

 
IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING REQUESTS FOR EXPENDITURE OF OVER $500.00 
SUBMITTED TO THE BOARD DECEMBER 15, 2011 

 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, requests for expenditures of over $500.00 have been submitted for approval by the Board of 
Huron County Commissioners as follows: 
 

Huron County Mechanic 
Motor Information Subscription Renewal   $1500.00 
 

Huron County Building & Grounds 
G&L Supply  Sodium Chloride (Combotherm)  $1214.08          now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves of the requests for 
expenditure of over $500.00 as listed above;                                                                                 and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 

      
Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 
11-420 

  
IN THE MATTER OF AUTHORIZING APPROPRIATION ADJUSTMENTS WITHIN THE 
GENERAL FUND #003  
                                                      
Gary W. Bauer moved the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, the is a need for an appropriation adjustment; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners finds the request to be reasonable; now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves the following 
appropriation adjustments: 

 
FROM:     Dept.    Account   Fund     Amount TO: Dept. Account    Fund     Amount 

     003     00400      001      $ 128.71   003        00275       001       $949.06 
                 PERS        Contract Services 
     003     00200      001      $ 435.35 
     Equipment  
     003     00300      001      $ 385.00 
     Travel                          and further  

  

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Huron County Auditor is authorized and instructed to record said 
appropriation adjustment as approved;                                                                                       and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Clerk of the Board is instructed to certify a copy of this resolution to the 
Huron County Auditor and the department requesting said adjustment; and further 

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
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to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
                                      
Joe Hintz seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 
11-421 

 
IN THE MATTER OF AUTHORIZING APPROPRIATION ADJUSTMENTS WITHIN THE 
HURON COUNTY AUTO TAX FUND #125 
 
Joe Hintz moved the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, there is a need for an appropriation adjustment; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners finds the request to be reasonable; now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves the following 
appropriation adjustment in the amount of $1,500.00: 
 
FROM:     Dept.  Account   Fund      Amount        TO:        Dept.     Account      Fund   Amount 
                  125     00425      125     $1,500.00                         125         00125       125      $1,500.00 
                              Workmen’s Comp (Administration)                           Wages (Administration) and 
further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Huron County Auditor is authorized and instructed to record said 
appropriation adjustment as approved; and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Clerk of the Board is instructed to certify a copy of this resolution to the 
Huron County Auditor and the department requesting said adjustment; and further 

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 
11-422 

 
IN THE MATTER OF AUTHORIZING APPROPRIATION ADJUSTMENTS WITHIN THE 
HURON COUNTY PUBLIC ASSISTANCE FUND #115 
 
Gary W. Bauer moved the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, there is a need for an appropriation adjustment; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners finds the request to be reasonable; now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves the following 
appropriation adjustment in the amount of $5,000.00: 
 
FROM:     Dept.  Account   Fund      Amount        TO:        Dept.     Account      Fund   Amount 
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                  116     00200      115     $5,000.00                         116         00500       115      $5,000.00 
                              Equipment                                    Hospitalization          and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Huron County Auditor is authorized and instructed to record said 
appropriation adjustment as approved; and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Clerk of the Board is instructed to certify a copy of this resolution to the 
Huron County Auditor and the department requesting said adjustment; and further 

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Joe Hintz seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox    
  
11-423 
  

IN THE MATTER OF APPROPRIATING UNAPPROPRIATED FUNDS IN THE SOLID WASTE 
MANAGEMENT DISTRICT FUND #525 
 
 Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 

 
WHEREAS, there are unappropriated funds in the Solid Waste Management District Fund #525 that  
need to be appropriated for expenses; now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves of appropriating 
$10,552.41 of unappropriated funds as follows: 
 
TO: 525-00475-525 Other Expenses   $10,552.41                                     and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 
11-424 
 

IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING A REVOLVING LOAN FUND ADMINISTRATION 
AGREEMENT WITH THE OHIO DEPARTMENT OF DEVELOPMENT 
 
Gary W. Bauer moved the adoption of the following resolution: 

 
WHEREAS, Huron County intends to continue to provide assistance to businesses within the county 
through the continued administration of its revolving loan fund;                                                   and 

 
WHEREAS, the Ohio Department of Development requires that all local governments continuing to 
operate a revolving loan fund enter into a “Revolving Loan Fund Administration Agreement” as provided 
by the Department of Development                                                                                       now therefore 
 



REGULAR SESSION THURSDAY DECEMBER 15, 2011 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby agrees to execute the 
necessary “Revolving Loan Fund Administration Agreement” for the period beginning January 1, 2012 
through December 31, 2014, and submit two executed copies to the Ohio Department of Development, as 
required by the Department of Development;                                                                                    and 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing Resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Joe Hintz seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 

• Agreement on file. 
 
11-425 

  
IN THE MATTER OFAPPROVING HURON COUNTY 2011 HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN 
 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution:  
 

WHEREAS, the municipalities of Huron County, Ohio are most vulnerable to natural and human-made 
hazards which may result in loss of life and property, economic hardship, and treats to public health and 
safety;   and 
  

WHEREAS, Section 322 of the Disaster Mitigation Act of 2000 (DMA 2000) requires state and local 
governments to develop and submit for approval to the President a mitigation plan that outlines processes 
for identifying their respective natural hazards, risks, and vulnerabilities,                                               and 
 

WHEREAS, Huron County acknowledges the requirements of Section 322 of DMA 2000 to have an 
approved Hazard Mitigation Plan as a prerequisite to receiving post-disaster Hazard Mitigation Grant 
Program funds;                                                                                                                                          and 

 
WHEREAS,  the Huron County 2011 Hazard Mitigation Plan has been developed by the Huron County 
emergency Management Agency in cooperation with other county departments, local municipal officials, 
and the citizens of Huron County;                                                                                                             and 
 

WHEREAS, public involvement process consistent with the requirements of DMA 2000 was conducted 
to develop the Huron County Hazard Mitigation Plan; and 
 

WHEREAS,  the Huron County 2011 Hazard Mitigation Plan recommends mitigation activities that will 
reduce losses to life and property affected by both natural and human-made hazards that face the County 
and its municipal governments; now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, by the governing body for the County of Huron that: 

• The Huron County 2011 Hazard Mitigation Plan is hereby adopted as the official Hazard Mitigation Plan 
for the County. 

• The respective officials and agencies identified in the implementation strategy of the Huron County 2011 
Hazard Mitigation Plan are hereby directed to implement the recommended activities assigned to them. 

       and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
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Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 

• Plan on file. 
 

11-426 
 

IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING OF THE AGREEMENT FOR THE HOUSING OF      
JUVENILES IN THE SENECA COUNTY YOUTH CENTER 
 
Gary W. Bauer moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, Huron County does not maintain a juvenile detention facility; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners is desirous of entering into an                 
agreement with Seneca County for the receipt, custody, and care of juveniles at the Seneca      
County Youth Center; now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby enters into               
agreement with Seneca County for the receipt, custody, and care of juveniles at the Seneca      
County Youth Center as per contract attached hereto and incorporated herein; and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations     
of the Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in    
meetings open to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including             
Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised Code. 
 
Joe Hintz seconded the motion. The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 

        Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 

• Agreement on file. 
 
11-427 

  
IN THE MATTER OF AUTHORIZING APPROPRIATION ADJUSTMENTS WITHIN THE 
GENERAL FUND #022 
 
Joe Hintz moved the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, the is a need for an appropriation adjustment; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners finds the request to be reasonable; now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves the following 
appropriation adjustments: 

 
FROM:     Dept.    Account   Fund     Amount TO: Dept. Account    Fund     Amount 

     022     00526      001        $5,000.00    022        00275       001       $5,000.00 
                 Electric        Repairs                        and further    
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Huron County Auditor is authorized and instructed to record said 
appropriation adjustment as approved;                                                                                and further 
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BE IT RESOLVED, that the Clerk of the Board is instructed to certify a copy of this resolution to the 
Huron County Auditor and the department requesting said adjustment; and further 

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
                                      
Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 
11-428 

 
IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING REQUESTS FOR EXPENDITURE OF OVER $500.00 
SUBMITTED TO THE BOARD DECEMBER 15 2011 

 
Gary W. Bauer moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, requests for expenditures of over $500.00 have been submitted for approval by the Board of 
Huron County Commissioners as follows: 
 

Huron County Department of Job & Family Service 
Ikon     Desk top printer toner    $1,550.00 
 

Huron County Buildings & Grounds 
Energy Control                                         Combustion air blower panel                  $ 2,956.56                       
                                                                                                                                              now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves of the requests for 
expenditure of over $500.00 as listed above; and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 

      
Joe Hintz seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 
11-429 

 
IN THE MATTER OF AUTHORIZING APPROPRIATION ADJUSTMENTS WITHIN THE 
COMMISSARY TRUST FUND #635 
 
Joe Hintz moved the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, there is a need for an appropriation adjustment; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners finds the request to be reasonable; now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves the following 
appropriation adjustment in the amount of $1,700.00: 
 
FROM:     Dept.  Account   Fund      Amount        TO:        Dept.     Account      Fund   Amount 
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                  635     00260      635     $1,700.00                         135         00125        635      $1,700.00 
                              Commissary Expenditures                                         Salary                         and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Huron County Auditor is authorized and instructed to record said 
appropriation adjustment as approved; and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Clerk of the Board is instructed to certify a copy of this resolution to the 
Huron County Auditor and the department requesting said adjustment; and further 

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox    
  
11-430 

  
IN THE MATTER OF AUTHORIZING APPROPRIATION ADJUSTMENTS WITHIN THE 
GENERAL FUND #008 
 
Joe Hintz moved the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, the is a need for an appropriation adjustment; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners finds the request to be reasonable;                
                                                                                                                                             now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves the following 
appropriation adjustments: 

 
FROM:     Dept.    Account   Fund     Amount TO: Dept. Account    Fund     Amount 

     008     00175      001        $40.43    008        00300       001       $40.43 
                 Supplies        Travel 
     008      00260      001        $221.36    
                 Foreign Judges 
     008      00280      001        $405.00 
                 Ct. Reporters 
     008      00290      001        $288.96 
                 Data Processing 
    008       00335      001        $966.66 
                 Juror meals 
    008       00360      001      $2,363.70   008       00475         001  $4,245.68 
                 Transcripts                                                          Other Expenses                and further    
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Huron County Auditor is authorized and instructed to record said 
appropriation adjustment as approved;                                                                                    and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Clerk of the Board is instructed to certify a copy of this resolution to the 
Huron County Auditor and the department requesting said adjustment; and further 

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 



REGULAR SESSION THURSDAY DECEMBER 15, 2011 
 
Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 

At 9:30 a.m. Public Comment 
 
Sheriff Howard came before the board in regards to his budget appropriations and stated that the 
individuals in attendance here today are here on their own time and that there are four individuals here that 
are here on behalf of the command staff at the Huron County Sheriff’s Office that he had asked to attend 
with him to ask questions in regards to the budget that was provided to them.  We are here to provide the 
opportunity to discuss the impacts on the cuts before they are made.  The proposed cuts that have been 
given will have a drastic end.  There will be 14 layoffs and will loose 15 if you stay with your policy of not 
paying for Bob McLaughlin’s retirement.  This will be 15 people on top of the people that we lost in 2009. 
We will loose the vast majority of our road patrol and our entire dispatch core and it will have a direct 
impact on the amount of prisoners that we have in the jail which will then impact the courts.  The sheriff 
stated that the issue that he has is that he would have liked to have the opportunity to sit down and discuss 
with you gentlemen what these cuts would have meant.  The sheriff also stated that by doing some more 
research and checking with the county auditor they do not feel that these cuts are necessary.  The do not 
appear to be necessary at all.  There is $240,000.00 in contingencies, and the extra money in the insurance 
fund and along with other monies in the undivided local government fund with has $374,000.00 so it does 
appear that there is a significant amount of money available to properly fund the sheriff’s department.  The 
sheriff stated that Mr. Silcox made a statement in the newspaper that the county hadn’t suffered any layoffs 
in the budget cut but the sheriff’s department had four layoffs and he does not want that fact to be missed. 
Mr. Bauer made a comment that the board stayed with the 2010 numbers, but the one cut is almost 
$100,000.00 less than the 2010 numbers.  The sheriff stated that he did not know if there had been a 
mistake or misinformation or what but he wants to step forward and stated how concerned he is for the 
safety and welfare of the citizens of this county.  The sheriff stated that he has had many contacts with the 
local farmers and people in the townships who are pretty upset about the fact that we get an 8.6% cut and 
there are other entities that got a 5% cut and others get a raise.  Your cuts will have an impact and on a 
more of a personal level for some of the men and women that work for him are here today.  They are not 
here because I requested them to come they asked if they could come. This is a good opportunity to look 
around the room and see that these cuts will have an impact on these people, Huron County’s war veteran 
and dedicated hero to this county and to this nation in Todd Corbin and people like Ted Patrick who has 
worked and served this county for 25 years they have dedicated and scarified a great deal over the last 
several years with these cuts.  People like the young guys in the back they all have faces not just numbers 
so when you guys make these arbitrary cuts they are going to have an impact on the safety of my men and 
women and more important they are going to have an impact on the safety of the people that we are here to 
serve.  We are the only police protection 24 hours a day, 7 days a week 365 days a year for the people that 
live in the townships and we serve all these citizens through other aspects, through the county jail and also 
through the civil service.  The only thing that he is asking to board to do is to first of all to communicate 
with them and also to take a second look at these cuts that are not fair and they seem to be reckless in 
regard.  Mr. Bauer stated that his first question is in regards to the safety to the county if there was a hold 
up in the gas station in Greenwich at this moment could you cover it?  The sheriff stated that these are not 
people on duty and that he has already stated that fact.  He has 4 command staff members here that are on 
duty and they are here for the purpose of the budget and the rest of these people are here on their own time. 
They were not asked by the sheriff to come in here today.  We have people out there on duty but keep in 
mind we are 12 people short.  The sheriff stated not confuse the issue here he is here for the purpose of the 
overall budget to operate and administer the sheriff’s office.  Larry Silcox stated that when we passed out 
the preliminary budget numbers last week and he stated that he had not had a conversation with him 
personally but he understands that at least one of the other commissioners had said in these preliminary 
budget numbers don’t get too upset.  Mr. Silcox stated that you are here today accusing us of making 
arbitrary cuts, and not understanding what we had to look at when we were making that preliminary 
budget.  We have a presentation from our health care provider that states that they are projecting a 30% 
increase in health care costs for next year.  This relates to that $13,660,000 that the auditor presented to us. 
Now those cuts have to come from somewhere if that number holds up.  What we have done is we have 
gone back to our health care people and what can we do to reduce those.  Mr. Silcox stated that Sandusky 
County just passed on an eight percent increase to their health care costs to their employees and we do not 
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want to do that especially when most but not all have not received a raise in several years, while some of 
these people under contract have.  Mr. Silcox also stated why the preliminary budget is where it is.  We 
have since found out in talking with the auditor and we are aware of the $300,000.00 plus that is out there 
in local government funds because the auditor came in here earlier this year and talked to us about it.  We 
are about to put a resolution on to get another $100,000.00 from him that he has been holding on to in his 
license bureau fund that was above his expenses.  We want to put that money into the budget, we are 
finding out that we may be able to reduce that large amount in health care that comes from the general fund 
to about $400,000.00 and we talked to the auditor since he gave us the budget projects for next year and 
that if everything goes as projected he is looking at another $500,000.00 in the final budget. We want 
everyone here to understand that this is a preliminary budget and we are very hopeful that some of those 
cuts can be restored.  Now can we give you everything that you ask for in next year’s budget probably not 
but we can certainly look at restoring some of those cuts.  Mr. Bauer stated that the number that the budget 
commission gives the board is the number that we deal with.  The $300,000.00 of local government funds 
the budget commission has to approve and the board can not touch that.  Mr. Bauer stated that he wants 
that to be clear to everyone that is money that we do not have excess to unless the budget commission 
gives us excess.  The sheriff stated that he understands that but he called at least two commissioners when 
they got their budget and there is no communication.  Mr. Bauer stated that he had talked with the sheriff.  
The sheriff stated that he did not get any response though and stated that they took a huge cut in 2009 and 
we are a 24 hours, 365 day operation and just wanted to remind the board of that and wants to board to 
understand what these cuts are going to mean and that he does not have any extra funding out there, and 
these cuts mean jobs, and the ability to serve and this is the intention of coming here today.  Mr. Bauer 
stated that it is good that they came in today.  Capt. Ted Patrick spoke in regards to the budget even if it is 
an interim budget, and further stated that he does the scheduling for most of the roadside staff and we have 
guys that have to trade shifts constantly just so that we can keep two people out there.  We are also 
concerned with this budget if something isn’t taken care of right away we are going to have to start laying 
people off.  If this is any indication as the cars went because for a year and a half we were trying to get cars 
out on the road and we ended up with losing the ability to get the bids the cars were gone for the Ford 
Crown Vics and we ended up with the Dodges and none of the equipment from the other cars fit these cars, 
so the point is this is something that needs to be taken a look at really quickly because we don’t have time 
as we are going to have to lay people off we don’t have a year and a half as it took with the cars.  Capt. 
Patrick stated that a lot has changed since Mr. Silcox wore the uniform, crime is up and stated that the have 
132 bed facility vs. a 16 bed facility, we have a terrible fraud problem in this county, a terrible heroin 
problem in this county, crime is up we have over 6,000 complaints a year and we did it all with 14 more 
staff members on the road than what we have now and since 2009 we lost these people.  Mr. Silcox stated 
that he understands that but we have to operate this county and there are other things that are mandated 
that we fund that we can’t not fund.  So when you look at all the departments they are in the same situation 
and know that not all departments run 24-7 like you do etc.  Mr. Silcox stated but as he looks around at 
what has happened to other sheriff’s departments across the state, such as Williams County, and they have 
gone from 19 road officers to 8 in that county, Morrow County is in the same situation and Huron County 
is not as bad as some of the other counties and that is because we have been able to do and will continue to 
do as funds are available but we all have to understand that money is tight and it is going to continue to be 
tight in this economy.  We have lost 50% of our local government funds from the state in a two year period 
which is over $400,000.00 and if we had that money we would not be sitting here talking like this today.  
These cuts are deep and we are all going to have to make due with less.  Mr. Silcox stated that he knows 
what you people do as he did it as well and he appreciates it but also he has to do what is in the best 
interest for this whole county and we will work this budget out and we will do what we can, we hear you 
very clearly today and we will do what we can to restore some of that funding so that we can move forward 
and protect the citizens of this county in the best way that we can.  Sgt. Todd Corbin made a statement that 
the proposed cuts to the sheriff’s budget is going to have greater risk as well as the sheriff’s office staff.  
Sgt. Corbin stated that a comment earlier that some people have had a raise at the sheriff’s office and stated 
that they have not had a raise since 2008.  Mr. Silcox stated that they should look at their contract.  Sgt. 
Corbin restated that they have not had a raise since 2008 and the other side of this is that they are down 14 
to 15 deputies and if you make these cuts it will put the sheriff’s deputies at a greater risk as well as you 
know Mr. Silcox Huron County is 500 square miles with 60 thousand residents with two deputies cover 
that area.  How can you justify these cuts when we work 2/3 more than everyone else and his other 
question is how can you justify giving none safety forces more money in the budget than you do safety 
forces and where is the priority for the citizens for Huron County as we are the ones that provide that safety 
for them.  When you make those cuts the sheriff has to shut down half the jail, or 40% of the jail and you 
have to put those criminals back on the street and if we are not there to protect them who is?  These are 
things that we want to put out to you because there are a lot of people here that rely on us to answer that 
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call.  Sgt. Corbin also stated that he is a veteran and he is very aware of the danger that they face everyday 
and it is very hard to be out there by himself or with another deputy that takes 15 or 20 minutes to respond. 
 We do not have the man power to support what you are trying to do and we have given hand over fist to 
try to help the county manage their budget and they are the ones that are going to end up paying for it 
along with the county residents.  You are putting them at risk and that is his biggest concern.  Sgt. Chris 
Stanfield spoke in regards to the jail side of the budget and discussed the numbers and stated that the are 
looking at laying off 7 CO’s and the guys in the back row here will not have a job and further stated that 
they have sacrificed and sacrificed and sacrificed every year for the last three years if not more, these guys 
here on the floor alone with over 100 inmates and do you guys think that is safe, he doesn’t.  This is what 
they are forced to do to keep a job and someone is going to get hurt very bad.  Sgt. Stanfield further 
discussed Senate Bill 10 in regards to operating the jail.  Sgt. Stanfield stated that the sales tax for the jail 
over the last three years has gone up $367,000.00 and that should account for something you are getting a 
jail for half of what it should cost you.  Mr. Silcox asked where does the other half come from which the 
sales tax does cover.  Sgt. Stanfield stated from the general fund but it could be twice as much without the 
½ percent sales tax.  Mr. Silcox stated that he hears everyone and understands that all of you are here 
because you are concerned, and stated that he is very concerned and promised that they will look at their 
budget numbers and will do what they can to restore some of those projected cuts but in the end we have to 
fund every department in this county and we have to do it with the funds that the auditor certifies to us and 
when he does this if he doesn’t include the $100,000.00 that he is sitting on in license bureau funds and if 
he doesn’t certify that $340,000.00 that he has in the local government funds then gentlemen you need to 
be talking to him because we can only use the number that the budget commission certifies to the board.  
Sharon Ward stated Mr. Silcox the commissioners make out the budget and when they release the money 
the auditor writes the check you guys hold the purse strings not the auditor, and don’t blame him.  
Questions were asked as to the appropriation for the contingencies fund and the board explained the 
appropriation.   
    

IN THE MATTER OF REQUEST FOR LEAVE 
Peter Welch/SWMD/vacation/7:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. December 6, 2011/7:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. December 
9, 2011/7:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. December 19, 2011/7:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. December 23, 2011/sick/12:00 
noon – 3:00 p.m. December 20, 2011/ 

Darwin Pesnell/Buildings & Grounds/sick/8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. December 6, 2011. 

Lon Burton/Mechanic/sick/7:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. December 13, 2011. 

Christina Norton/EMA/sick/8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. December 13, 2011. 

Jason Roblin/EMA/vacation/8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. November 23, 2011. 

Michael Webb/Dog Warden/Personal Time/8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. December 23, 2011. 
Sick/9:30 a.m. December 8, 2011 – 4:30 p.m. December 9, 2011. 

Joshua Jasinski/Dog Warden/Personal Time/8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. December 30, 2011/12:30 p.m. -4:30 
p.m. December 16, 2011. 

Sue Bommer/Human Resource Director/sick/8:30 a.m. December 16, 2011/personal time/12:30 p.m.  
December 22, 2011- 4;30 p.m. December 23, 2011. 

Ron Ackerman/Buildings & Grounds/sick/11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. December 9, 2011. 

Stephen Minor/Buildings & Grounds/vacation6:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. December 7, 2011. 

Larry Burdue/Buildings & Grounds/sick/5:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m. December 6, 2011. 
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SIGNINGS 
 

 
Buildings & Grounds request 
 
Administrator/Clerk’s Report 
Cheryl Nolan presented information in regards to the RFA for the CDBG FY grant for WSOS and also the 
RFP for the CHIP application for 2012. 

 
At 11:03 a.m.  Gary W. Bauer moved to enter into Executive Session ORC 121.22 (G) (4) preparation 
for, conducting, or reviewing negotiations or bargaining sessions for public employees, concerning 
employee compensation or other terms and conditions of employment.  Joe Hintz seconded the motion.  
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 

At 11:15 a.m. Gary W. Bauer moved to end Executive Session ORC 121.22 (G) (4).  Joe Hintz seconded 
the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 

     
At 11:16 a.m. the board recessed. 

 
At 11:21 a.m.  Regular session resumed. 
   
Discussion was had in regards to the evaluations.  The board decided not to do evaluations today but to 
work on the budget instead. 
  
Larry Silcox referred to a letter received from CORSA commending the county for meeting all the 
incentives and the board commended Sue Bommer/Loss Prevention Coordinator for a job well done. 
 
Gary Bauer stated that he is open to going up a percent or two but will not do anything that reeks of fifteen 
percent.  Larry Silcox stated that he would agree with that and stated that he was comfortable with 2% but 
would certainly look at 3% at this time. If we are going to get to fifteen percent than it needs to be a 
gradual increase and not a big jump at once.  Further discussion was had in this regard.     
The board agreed to have the contribution figured at a 3% increase to the employee for the general fund.  
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Larry Silcox stated to go with option 1 and a 3% increase in cost to the employees and crunch the numbers. 
Mr. Bauer referred to a letter received from Allyn Schnellinger in regards to spouse taking their own 
insurance if they would have that option and also to piggyback with the birthday rule on top of that.    
Discussion on vehicles for the maintenance staff was had.  Mr. Bauer stated that we need to make two 
decisions today which is the amount of the employee contribution and the plan option.  This is what 
Dennis Stieber needs to give us hard core numbers and stated this is what the health insurance is going to 
cost the general fund.  The board agreed on a 3% increase for the employee share of the health insurance.  
Mr. Bauer stated so we asked Mr. Stieber to figure on an 11% contribution.  Mr. Silcox asked about the 
options which are three, one to stay the same, and the option 1 and option 2.  Mr. Silcox stated that he was 
looking at Option 1, with a 3% increase and then crunch the numbers and see where we are at.     
Sue Bommer stated that with Option 1 you would have to increase the gross funding rate by 22.6 percent 
and asked if the board took this into consideration.  Mr. Bauer stated that he was using their numbers and 
that is in their numbers.  Ms. Bommer stated though that with Option 1 you have to increase that funding 
rating by 22.6 percent.  Ms. Bommer stated that if it was figured by 30.1% then you would decrease it by 
8.1 percent from gross funding then add 3% to the current contribution.  Ms. Bommer stated that this will 
not work out in all cases because the standard plan is more like 9%.  You would have to look at each and 
increase it by 3%.  Mr. Bauer stated that we actually another $41,000.00 in contingencies because we don’t 
have to keep it there for a second election.  Then we can reduce the $63,000.00 in contingencies to 
$27,000.00 for George Ford’s retirement payoff.  We put $450,000.00 in the insurance fund and we are 
hoping that our number will be less than that then we can move that as well.  The board agreed to restore 
the Common Pleas Court and Juvenile Court/Probate Court to their 2012 requests.  Mr. Silcox stated that 
his concerns at this time are the sheriff’s budget and the prosecutor’s budget.  The board at this time talked 
with Willis in regards to the health insurance.  Mr. Bauer stated that when we look at the boxes on the 
proposal there is the gross funding box the employee contribution box and the Huron County cost box.  
We need the employee contribution box to now say instead of them paying 8% they will be paying 11% 
and then the net Huron County would reflect that.  The other thing that we want to make doubly sure of is 
that we think that John sent us on December 14, 2011 an option 1 and option 2 to increase deductibles and 
increase out of pocket those kinds of things.  Mr. Bauer stated that our belief is that option 1 is the same as 
on the boxes that they brought to a board meeting 3 or 4 weeks ago and we believe option 1 is the same as 
the second set of boxes that they originally gave us.  If this is not accurate then we need to set up a box that 
would reflect that.  Mr. Bauer stated that what we are going to do with your numbers is give them to the 
county auditor who will make an exact accounting on what it is going to cost us next year at those rates.  
Mr. Bauer stated that they also included an option 2 but at this point we are not going to deal with that.  
Mr. Silcox stated once again that once we get these new numbers we need to look long and hard at the 
sheriff and prosecutor’s budgets.  At this time we are catching heat for the amount that we have in 
contingences so for now let’s reduce the amount that we have in contingencies and get it into these other 
budgets and if more comes in for the final budget then put it back in contingences.  The board decided to 
look at putting the sheriff’s budgets back to 2011 funding level if possible.  Joe Hintz stated that he needed 
to talk to the board about the maintenance trucks.  One is not good but the other one is really bad and the 
mechanic agrees.  One maintenance person stated that he could use a utility van.  The board agreed to look 
for one.  Mr. Bauer stated that he is not inclined to do anything until the interim budget is finalized.  Mr. 
Hintz stated that he told Pete Welch to start looking.     
 

At 1:25 p.m.  Joe Hintz moved to adjourn.  Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The meeting stood 
adjourned. 
 

IN THE MATTER OF OPEN SESSION 
 
The Huron County Commissioners hereby attest that all actions and deliberations of the Board legally 
required to be public were conducted in an open session on this date and that the foregoing minutes 
represent the official action of the Board. 
 

IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFICATION 
 
The Clerk to the Board does hereby attest that the foregoing is a true and correct record of all actions taken 
by the Board of Huron County Commissioners on December 15, 2011.                
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IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNING 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  With no further business to come before the Board, the 
meeting was adjourned at 1:25 p.m.    
 
 
Signatures on File 
 


